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Walterboro City Council
Regular Meeting
September 13, 2011
City Hall
6:15 P.M.

AGENDA

I. Call to Order:

1. Invocation.

2. Pledge of Allegiance.

II. Public Input on Agenda Items:

III. Approval of Minutes:

1. Minutes of the August 23, 2011 Regular Meeting (Minutes
attached) .

IV. 0Old Business:

V. New Business:

1. Designation of Voting Delegate for 2011 Congress of Cities

Meeting in Phoenix, AZ, November 10-13, 2011.

2. Request to Use Downtown Waterfall on Friday, Sept. 16, 2011
for MIA/POW Recognition by Colleton County Veterans Council
(Letter attached).

3. Reguest to Hang Banner Across Jefferies Boulevard on Sept.1l6,
2011 Announcing the Annual Walterboro Band Classic, Band of
Blue Booster Club (Letter attached).

4. Requests for Street Closing for Oct.15, 2011 for Oyster Roast
by Colleton County Historical & Preservation Society and
Oct.29, 2011 for Oyster Roast by SC Historical Society
Letter attached).

5. Request to Use City Parking Lot on Oct. 29, 2011 for Foods
and Arts Festival by Lowcountry International Society, Inc.
and Colleton County Arts Council (Letter attached).

6. Veterans Day Parade Permit Request, Nov. 12, 2011 - Veterans
Council (Permit Request attached).
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City Council Meeting

Agenda

September 13, 2011

Request by Walterboro Merchants Association to Use Downtown
Waterfall on Saturday Dec.3, 10 and 17, 2011 for Singing
Christmas Carols by Lowcountry Community Players (Letter

Request for Street Closings at 5:00 P.M. for Annual Christmas
Parade at 6:00 P.M. on Dec.4, 2011 by Rice Festival Board
{Letter and Parade Permit Request attached).

Status Report - Youth Advisory Commission, Council Member Tom

Discussion of negotiations incident to proposed contractual

7.

attached) .
8.
VI. Committee Reports:
1.

Lohr.
VII. Executive Session:
1.

arrangements.
2. Personnel Matter
VIII. ADJOURNMENT .
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Walterboro City Council
Reguiar Meeting
August 23, 2011

MINUTES

A Regular Meeting of Walterboro City Council was held at City Hall on Tuesday,
August 23, 2011 at 6:15 P.M., with Mayor Bill Young presiding.

PRESENT WERE: Mayor Bill Young, Council Members: Paul Siegel, Dwayne Buckner,
Charles Lucas, Randy Peters, Tom Lohr and Bobby Bonds. City Manager Jeff Lord and
City Clerk Betty Hudson were also present. City Attorney George Cone was absent.
There were approximately 17 persons present in the audience.

There being a quorum present, Mayor Young called the meeting to order and
welcomed everyone to the meeting. Council Member Siegel gave the invocation and
Council Member Buckner led the pledge of allegiance to our flag.

The Mayor announced that Public Works Director Charlie Chewning had some
unexpected surgery Monday and is recovering at Trident Hospital. We hope he will be
back home on Thursday or Friday. The Mayor also announced that the Colleton County
Cougars will be playing James Island in a football game to be aired on television in
James Island on Thursday night, September 8". He hoped that as many people as
possible would be able to travel to James Island to support the Cougars and represent
Waiterboro.

The Mayor reminded the citizens that city staff is making preparations in the
event Hurricane Irene makes landfall near us. He reminded everyone to continue to
watch the weather reports. He stated, it is my understanding that if a shelter is
needed here, that it will be in the old Walterboro High School, which is now the middle
school.

PUBLIC INPUT ON AGENDA ITEMS:

The Mayor then asked for any input on agenda items. He explained that this is
the time to make comments. He emphasized that when Council begins discussing
agenda items, that will not be an appropriate time for comments. So, if you want to
comment, you need to do it now on anything that is on the agenda, and we will be glad
to listen to you.

Former Mayor Charlie Sweat, a city resident, commented on the proposed new
Ordinance # 2011-13, An Ordinance Making it a Duty of the Mayor to Provide to the
City Council and Citizens of Walterboro Information Regarding the State of the City.

Mr. Sweat stated, I know that Councilman Buckner had this placed on the
agenda several times in the past two years, trying to get your attention. I want you
to remember that more than 30 years ago, when Mayor Dean was Mayor of the City
of Walterboro, we changed the form of government. We went from the strong Mayor
form of government to the Council-Manager form of government. After that, we as
citizens elect you seven people - one mayor and six City Council Members, to do our
bidding and you are responsible to us. The form of government says that we have a
Council that you (the mayor) sit on and we have a City Manager. The City Manager
is hired by you, the Council. The City Manager runs the departments. The City
Manager, as a department head, so to speak, hires the other city individuals. So,
when you are talking about a Report to the Citizens about the City of Walterboro, you
are really talking about you, as a Council, and he, as the City Manager. Over the past
twenty years, the City of Walterboro has reported on an annual basis to the citizens,
after the city has its retreat, which is usually heid the end of January or the first of
February of each year. Therefore, they give to us that report and to the press at that
particular time. I am just trying to say, this might not be an item that needs to be a
priority on your agenda for making it a law. There are a lot of things about making
laws that you don't need, this might happen to be one of those laws.
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Ms. Marsha Johnson, a citizen resident, also agreed with Mr. Sweat. She said,
under the form of government that we have, the Mayor is reaily only responsibie for
running the meetings. He is not really any more elevated than any of the rest of you.
Therefore, it is the City Manager, who does that. As long as the City Manager
continues to make a report then you really are disclosing what you're doing for the
state of the City efficiently in that manner.

Ms. Johnson also commented on making Walter Street a two-way street. She
stated, coming from Massachusetts, we went through problems with our cities dying.
In the 70's we did a lot of studies, and we found that anything that decreases the
amount of parking spaces tends to aiso decrease the amount of time people may
spend shopping. That's one of the reasons that malls became so popular; they couid
go and park and did not need to worry about it. I don‘t know what percentage of
parking spaces those parking spaces represent, but anything you do that decreases the
accessibility of people, they’ll just go somewhere else, if it is easier to do. She pointed
out that the City Parking Lot was not more conveniently located than those spaces on
the side streets. You really dont want to decrease people’s accessibility to shop.

Mr. Mack Thomas agreed with Ms. Marsha Johnson that the City should not
change Walter Street to a two-way street. He stated, I agree, I don't think that
making it a two-way street is a benefit to the City. I think with the additional cost of
making it a two-way street and losing the parking would not be a win situation for any
of us, especially when the consultant said that their first two cost-effective options
were unsafe. I don’t think we could do anything that would be unsafe for the citizens.

No further comments were received.
APPROVAL OF THE MINUTES:

Upon motion by Council Member Lucas, seconded by Council Member Bonds, the
Minutes of the August 9, 2011 Public Hearing and Regular Meeting were approved as
submitted with all members voting in favor.

OLD BUSINESS:

There was no Old Business before Councii.

NEW BUSINESS:

1. Ordinance # 2011-13, An Ordinance Making it a Duty of the Mayor to Provide

Annually to the City Council and Citizens of Walterboro Information Regarding
the State of the City, First Reading

Councit Member Buckner moved to adopt Ordinance # 2011-13 on First Reading
as submitted and asked that the ordinance be read. Mayor Young read the ordinance
in its entirety. No second was received. The motion died for lack of a second.

2. Consideration of Contract with Wood + Partners for Design Development,
Contractual Document Services, Bidding, Construction, Design Services,
Permitting and Submittal Services for Implementation of the Parks Master Plan

($189,500)

A motion was made by Council Member Peters, seconded by Council Member
Lucas, to award the contract to Wood+ Partners as submitted for implementation of
the Parks Master Plan for $189,500. No discussion was held. The motion passed
unanimously.
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3. Consideration of Recommendations from Wood + Partners on Converting Walter
Street from One-Way to Two-Way Traffic

A motion was made by Council Member Bonds to accept the recommendations
of Wood + Partners that was attached to the agenda. Council Member Lucas seconded
the motion.

In discussing the motion, Council Member Buckner asked which recommendation
are we talking about - the first one or Plan B? Mayor Young said, I believe the motion
is to accept the original recommendation of Wood + Partners on the original design.

Mr. Bonds then clarified by stating, my motion relates to the recommendation
received from Wood + Partners on page 2. Basically, their recommendation is to
“leave it one-way.”

Mayor Young then asked, so the motion is to adopt the original design plan,
which is a one-way street. Mr. Bonds agreed.

Council Member Buckner then stated, I have had an opportunity to look at the
different proposals by Wood + Partners regarding changing Walter Street to a two-way
street. I am in favor of that, because I think that the increased traffic will help to
revitalize that side of downtown, which historically has not gotten as much traffic as
the other parts of downtown. Ithink by having a two-way street, it would increase the
number of cars going through that area and hopefully revitalize that area and increase
more business to that particular area of downtown. So, for a $75,000 - $100,000
investment, which is the cost for the first plan recommended, - to do that project and
to have that kind of investment for that side of Walter Street, I think would be
beneficial for the business owners in that area. I think that the pedestrian issue where
safety might be a concern, I think we could get by that, by making sure that there was
a speed limit on that side to make sure that pedestrians would not be hurt. So, my
support of this is based on the fact that we need to do something on that side of town
to increase visibility, and this would be a first step in our overall plan of revitalization
for that side of Walter Street. So, I would be in favor of changing it to a two-way
street.

Mr. Lohr then asked for clarification. The way it's worded on the front page, it
says from one-way to two-way, and I heard what Mr. Bonds has said. All I want to
know is whether or not we are voting on changing it from one-way to two-way or
leaving it one-way.

Mr. Bonds responded, it's one-way. My motion would be that we accept their
recommendation, which is to keep Walter Street one-way. I understand Mr. Buckner’s
concerns, and he makes good points. For the record, I want to say, I went to every
business that had a door open on the 2 days that I walked down there and spoke with
different businesses. 1 will tell you that, as far as going back and forth and the
operators who were there - I know I met Mr. Hodges - they were not exactly thrilled
or overjoyed with making it two-way. Their primary concern was safety, and I think
that what Wood + Partners have told us as it relates to either Option 1, Option 2, or
Option 2B, is that they do not recommend any of them from a safety perspective, and
if we are going to do anything, the best of the unsafe proposals is 2B, which involves
widening the sidewalk. Ripping up the infrastructure is going to cost about one quarter
of $1 million. Most of those businesses are occupied right now. There is more
occupied than unoccupied, and my personal opinion is that I think that we've got
unfortunately what amounts to an “unattractive street.” Because of the safety issues
that’s why I am voting the way I am voting.
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Council Member Lucas then asked, aren't we redoing the landscape on Walter
Street under the Master Plan? City Manager Lord responded affirmatively, adding that
this would be included under the landscaping.

Mayor Young pointed out to Mr. Buckner, who was not present at the workshop
held by Wood + Partners, that the $75,000 for Option 1 is in addition to what the City
had already budgeted to redo Walter Street. Ail of the assessments and
recommendations are additional costs to making it a two-way street above what is
done in the original landscaping project.

Council Member Siegel then said, it’s really an underestimation of the real
expense, because to replace 12 to 15 on-street parking to another location, the cost
would be very substantial. The least of which is acquisition of the land, it would be the
building of the infrastructure of a parking lot and the maintenance. So, it's a very
expensive option. I wili disclose that my wife and I own property in that vicinity and
we want to see businesses as strong as possible and land values be as strong as
possible, but this is not the time nor the manner to do that, in my opinion.

The motion to accept the original recommendation by Wood + Partners
to keep Walter Street one-way then passed with a vote of 5/2 with Mayor
Young, Council Members Siegel, Lucas, Lohr and Bonds voting in favor, and
Council Members Buckner and Peters voting against the motion.

4. Consideration of Bids for 1500 yds. of Muich at Exits 53 and 57

City Manager Lord said the City budgeted to put mulch out at the interchanges.
We are taking over the interchanges from the contractors this year, so we need to
maintain them. They originally put down pine straw, which did not last very long. The
cypress mulch should tast 16 months, and we put it in the budget to do that. These
bids are to acquire the muich, and the next one is to apply it. Both of these items are
under the threshold for what comes to Council. Typically, you don’t get anything below
$25,000, but the first one, we had a tie bid on the price. On the second one, the small
difference between the first and second bid is only $750.00. In order for us to give it
to the not lowest bid, we had to bring it to you, and that contractor is a local
contractor.

The two tie bids received were as follows:
Sims Bark, Bowman, SC $15.50 per yd.
Old Castle Lawn & Garden, $15.50 per yd.
Waiterboro, SC
Council Member Peters moved to award the bid to purchase the mulch for Exits
53 and 57 to the local vendor, Old Castle Lawn and Garden. Mayor Young seconded
the motion.
In discussing the motion, Council Member Buckner asked if the Old Castle Lawn
and Garden bid was received by e-mail. He asked where they were located. It was
noted that the vendor is located in Walterboro right beside WalMart.

The motion passed with all members voting in favor.

5. Consideration of Bids Received for Application of Muich at Exits 53 and 57

At this point, Council Member Lucas and Mayor Young recused from voting on this
agenda item due to a potential conflict of interest.
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City Manager Lord noted that the intent was that the mulch would be applied by
a "muich blower.” Typically, you would get a better rate on this, because of a lower
labor cost. We were able to contact a local contractor who will not be using a biower,
but will have a comparable price. So, we are recommending the second lowest bid
which is only $750.00 more than the lowest bid, and is within the budgeted priced.

The bids received were as follows:

Lowcountry Mulch, Mt. Pleasant, SC $19,500
Harrison Enterprises, Walterboro, SC $20,250

A motion was made by Council Member Peters to award the bid to the local
vendor, Harrison Enterprises for $20,250, even though there is a $750.00 price
difference. We want to keep the money local. Council Member Lohr seconded the
motion. The motion passed with a vote of 5/0 with Council Members Siegel, Buckner,
Peters, Lohr and Bonds voting in favor. Mayor Young and Council Member Lucas
recused from voting due to a conflict of interest.

6. Reguest to Hang Banner for Life Insurance Awareness Month Sept. 12-16

A motion was made by Council Member Lucas to grant the request to hang the
banner as submitted. Council Member Peters seconded the motion. In discussing the
motion, Council Member Buckner stated, I think we brought this issue up before about
the banners. I see other municipalities may do or not do this, but my concern is that
if we allow the insurance companies to put a banner up, than any other industry would
have the same opportunity to put their banner up. It just becomes every month of so
a possibility that another industry is putting up a banner across Jefferies Boulevard.
So, my concern is that we need to come up with some type of policy or something in
place that regulates the type of message and what we are going to allow to be put up
on the Jefferies Boulevard banners. I just think we may be opening the door, and the
next person or next industry that asks to put up a banner, how can we tell them no,
and it is just a free-for-all advertising for whatever industry that wants to put up a
banner. I will support this, but between now and the next request for a business
industry, I think we need to have some kind of guideline in place.

Council Member Lohr then stated, I agree with Mr. Buckner up to an extent, but
I will call to his attention that this looks like it says “for life insurance awareness month
in September.” So, I don’t think we would have any reason to be approving this a
month of every year. If this is ail we are going to deal with, then I don’t have any
problem. He then asked Mr. Bryan McCollum, who was present on behalf of the
insurance group, if this were a joint collective insurance group requesting this item.

Mr. McCollum expressed that the local group making the request is associated
with the NAIFA (National Association of Insurance Finance and Advisors). He noted
that the group had displayed a banner last year and had adhered to the city code. This
is nationwide. Every city in the USA, during the month of September, that has a local
chapter, which we do, puts this banner up. We keep it to a professional print and we
go by the city code. We want it to be readable. We also go by a code designed by the
national chapter. This is to make awareness during the month to the public to carry
proper health insurance during times of hardships, because without proper health
insurance, the hardship really goes on.

Mayor Young stated, I don’t think at this point we have but four or five banners
a year going up. If it becomes a problem, then I will agree with Mr. Buckner that we
wouid probably need to look at it. At this point, it's not a problem yet. We are not
being overwhelmed with requests to put up banners.
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Council Member Peters stated, last year when we discussed this, we said the
policy we would come up with would be on a case-by-case basis, and that is just what
we are doing. This same banner did come up last year and we aiso had a banner for
the band and rice festival come up almost back to back, and we had to take those on
a case-by-case basis. I agree with Mayor Young that there is not that many banners
being used. Believe me, we need to celebrate as much as we can celebrate these
days.

The motion passed with all members voting in favor to grant the banner
request as submitted.

COMMITTEE REPORTS:

There were no committee reports given,

There being no further business, a motion to adjourn was made by Council
Member Lucas, seconded by Council Member Siegel and passed unanimously. The
Mayor adjourned the meeting at 7:10 P.M. Notice of this meeting was distributed to
all local media and posted on the City Hall bulletin board at least twenty-four hours
prior to meeting time.

Respectfully,

Betty J. Hudson
City Clerk
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August 19, 2011

Betty J. Hudson

City Clerk

City of Walterboro

PO Box 709

Walterboro, SC 29488-0008

Dear City Clerk Hudson:

The National I.eague of Cities (NLC) Annual Business Meeting will be held on Saturday,
November 12, 2011 from 2:30 to 4:30pm, at the conclusion of the Congress of Cities and
Exposition in Phoenix, AZ. As a direct member city, your city is entitled to vote at this meeting.
Based on the population as of the 2000 Census, each member city casts between one and twenty
votes. The number of votes for each population range can be found on the table on the reverse of
the credentials form.

To be eligible to cast a city’s vote, a voting delegate and alternate must be officially designated
by the city using the enclosed credentials form. This form will be forwarded to NLC Credentials
Committee. NLC bylaws expressly prohibit voting by proxy. City elected officials should be
made aware of this request so that decisions can be made as to who will be the voting delegate
and alternate(s).

At the Congress of Cities, the voting delegate must pick up the city’s voting card at the
Credentials Booth before the Annual Business Meeting and must be present at the Annual
Business Meeting to cast the city’s vote. The Credentials Booth will be open during scheduled
times throughout the Congress of Cities.

Please return the completed form to NLC by fax 202-626-3109 on or before October 28,
2011. If you have any questions, please contact Tata Sidibe, sidibe@nlc.org or 202-626-3188 or
Mae Davis, mdavis@nlc.org, 202-626-3150.

Thank you,

T Bt

Donald J. Borut
Executive Director

Enclosure: Credential Form & Population Chart

1301 Pennsylvania Ave., NW, Washington, DC 20004-1763 | 202-626-3000 | Fex: 202-626-3043 | www.nic.org m
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NATIONAL LEAGUE OF CITIES
2011 CONGRESS OF CITIES
PHOENIX, ARIZONA

Number of Votes — Annual Business Meeting
Direct Member Cities
Article IV, Section 2 of the National League of Cities bylaws specifies the number of votes

that each NLC direct member city is entitled to cast at the Annual Business Meeting at the
Congress of Cities. Member cities are required by the bylaws to cast unanimous votes.

CITY POPULATION (per 2000 Census) NUMBER OF VOTES
Under 50,000 1 vote
50,000 — 99,999 2 votes
100,000 — 199,999 4 votes
200,000 — 299,999 6 votes
300,000 — 399,999 8 votes
400,000 — 499,999 10 votes
500,000 — 599,999 12 votes
600,000 — 699,999 14 votes
700,000 — 799,999 16 votes
800,000 — 899,999 18 votes
900,000 and above 20 votes




Collelon County Velerans Council

P.O. BOX 637
WALTERBORO, SC 29488

JOHS:AYIRHS;.’TES JAMES A. WHITE
COORDINATOR

WILLIAM H. PROCTOR
CO-CHAIRMAN

Date: September §, 2011
TO: City Council/Jeff Lord, Walterboro City Manager

FROM: James A. White, Coordinator 94N/
Colleton County Veterans Council

SUBJECT: Request to be placed on agenda

The Colleton County Veterans Council will be celebrating National MIA/POW Recognition Day
on Friday, September 16, 2011 from 9:00 a.m. - 6:00 p.m.

We are requesting that the Memorial Plaza is reserved for this event and that the waterfall be on
Thursday, September 15, 2011. This event will hosted by the VFW local Post 12102. For more
information, you may contact:

Mr. William H. Proctor
Home: (843) 542-9233 — Cell (843) 237-6886
or
Mr. James A. White
Work 549-1412 — Cell 908-0381



Colleton County High School’s
BAND OF BLUE
Booster Club

Post Office Box 834
Walterboro, South Carolina 29488

To: City of Walterboro

The Band of Blue Booster Club is requesting to have
the City hang our Walterboro Band Classic Banner on
Jeffries Boulevard. We would need it hung from
Friday, Sept 16, 2011 to Monday, Sept 26, 2011.

If you have any questions please feel free to contact
Tim Grimsley at 843-209-8532 or Tom Finigan at 843-
893-6026.

Thank you,

Band of Blue Booster Club
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EXECUTIVE COUNCII

Sarah B Miller, PhDd
President

Jean Harrigal
Vics Presidant

Carleton Burtt
Treasurer

Sylvia Rowland
Recording Secretary

Charles Bridges
Director

Gary Brightweli

Director

Dana Cheney
Director

Roberta Greene
Director

Laura Lynn Hughes
Curator-Recarder

HEADQUARTERS:

Bedon-Lucas MHouse
205 Church Street

PROPERTIES:
Bedon-Lucas House
205 Church Street

Little Library
503 Wichman Street

Fon Pon Chapel of Ease

Parkers Ferry Road
Jacksonborough, 5C

205 CHURCH STREET, WALTERBORO, SC 29488
843 549-9633 www.cchaps.com

August 17,2011

Walterboro City Council
242 Hampton St.
Walterboro, SC 29488

Attn: Jeff Lord, City Manager
Dear Council,

The Colleton County Historical and Preservation Society is involved in two events
that will highlight Walterboro and Colleton County. The first is the CCHAPS 2011
Plantation and Historic Site Tour (October 15-16) and the second is the South
Carolina Historical Society’s “A Walk Through Walterboro” House Tour (October
29-30).

Both events will have a Saturday night oyster roast at the Bedon-Lucas House and
at the Little Library.

There are several items which we ask City Council to approve and we ask that you
include them on your agenda for the next scheduled City Council meeting if
possible. They are as follows:

e The closing of the small stretch of Church Street between Miller Street and
Fishburne St (between the Bedon-Lucas House and the Little Library).
e Barricades and/or cones to mark the closure off that street

We asked that the street be closed and barricaded on Saturday evening, October 15
from 5:00 until 10:00 for the CCHAPS Oyster Roast and on Saturday evening,
October 29 from 4:30 until 10:00 for the SCHS Oyster Roast.

On behalf of the Colleton County Historical and Preservation Society, thank you
for your continued support and encouragement. If you have any questions
regarding the above please do not hesitate to call me.

Sincerely yours,
Sarah E. Miller

President
CCHAPS



Request by the
Colleton County Historical & Preservation Society
Council Agenda Sept 13, 2011

Per Sarah Miller

Oct 15
Oyster Roast at Bedon Lucas House by Colleton Co. Historical & Preservation Society
5:00 pm - 10:00 pm The City is asked to close & barricade Church St. between Miller and
Fishburne St.)
(Event is from 6:00 - 8:00 pm)
Oct 16
12:00 pm - 4:00 pm
CCHAPS 2011 Plantation Tour and Historic Site Tour - NO REQUEST TO USE
WALTERBORO FACILITIES

Oct 29

Oyster Roast at Bedon Lucas House by SC Historical Society

4:30 pm - 10:00 pm The City is asked to close & barricade Church St. between Miller and
Fishburne St.)
(Event is from 5:30 - 7:30 pm)

Oct 30
12:00 pm to 4:00 pm
SC Historical Society’s “A Walk Through Walterboro” House Tour



Lowcountry International Seciety, Inc.
P.O. Box 2375
Walterboro, SC 29488

September 7, 2011

Walterboro City Council
P.O. Box 709
Walterboro, SC 29488

Dear Mayor Young:

The Lowcountry International Society, Inc. would like to reserve the City Parking Lot for
an event we are having in Conjunction with the Colleton County Arts Council. The event
will take place on October 29 and will run from 10:00 AM to 6:00 PM. We would
appreciate you taking this request under consideration at your next scheduled meeting
and notifying us of your decision or you can call me at 549 2600.

Yours very truly

Leddy Smith, President
Lowcountry International Society



CITY OF WALTERBORO VeTecans Parade.
PARADE/PROCESSION PERMIT REQUEST Nev. /2, 2ei
. &0 Am

(PLEASE PRINT INFORMATION REQUESTED)

Application Date:_§ -4 - 201

1. Person submitting application: 7 | DHNN\/ L. l'{OZ.M(:*S
Address: R34 welsley Grove £d Cot1TRCE IF
Telephone: Y43 -835-2135 R43 §08-2123

2. Name of Organization: (Coileton CouNTY VeTermvs ¢ punet)

Chairperson/President: J’ol-hvuw oo l(nlmes / TAMES Wit 15
Address:
Telephone: _8y3 549-,4/a

3. Parade Chairman: THNN«, L. llo wues
Address:
Telephone:

4., Date/Time of Parade: <41, AbOVY. 19\; 201} 1]1:00am

5. Parade Route requested (Attach Sketch) From live pak CEMETERY
DowN Jefferies Blyp- nd AT food Lunp ’

6. Number of Vehicles/Floats: 75 Number of Animals: \ows

7. Portion (width) of street parade will occupy: Bory Lunve -wiols sipeer

8. Additional Information (Upon Request): Stgeet Clase AT 10:90um

ML

ture rade Chairman Signature/Organization Chairperson
. Approval Disapproval
Otis L. Rhodes, Chief Jeff Lord, City Manager

NOTE:>>>Call Police Dept. (549- 1811) to confirm Parade/Procession Route three
days prior to parade.



WALTERBORO, MERCHANTS ASSOCIATION
PO BOX 54, WALTERBORO, SC 29488

o
7

AUGUST 22, 2011

WALTERBORO CITY COUNCIL
HAMPTON STREET,
WALTERBORO, SC 29488

HAND DELIVERED

THE MERCHANTS ASSOCIATION, IN CONJUNCTION WITH THE LOWCOUNTRY
COMMUNITY PLAYERS WOULD LIKE TO REQUEST THE USE OF THE DOWNTOWN
WATERFALL AREA FROM 1 TO 3 IN THE AFTERNOON ON THE FOLLOWING DATES:

SATURDAY DECEMBER 3

SATURDAY DECEMBER 10

AND SATURDAY DECEMBER 17

TO CELEBRATE THE HOLIDAYS, THE LOWCOUNTRY COMMUNITY PLAYERS HAVE
AGREED TO SING CHRISTMAS CAROLS, WHILE PARTICIPATING MERCHANTS OFFER
HOLIDAY TREATS IN THEIR STORES FOR SHOPPERS.

IF ANY OTHER LOCAL GROUP WANTED TO PIGGY BACK ON THIS SCHEDULE, SUCH AS
A FOOD DRIVE, PICTURES WITH SANTA, A GIVING TREE, ETC., WE WOULD BE HAPPY
TO WORK WITH THEM.

THANK YOU FOR YOUR CONSIDERATION.

" 'SUZY MCLENNAN ANDERSON, CAPP
PRESIDENT

CC/FILES




September 8, 2011

City of Walterboro
Mayor and City Council
P.O. Box 709
Walterboro, SC 29488

RE: Street Closing for Christmas Parade
Sunday December 4, 2011

Dear City Officials:

The Colleton County Rice Festival Board wishes to request that the city close certain
streets for the 2011 Christmas Parade.

The parade is being held Sunday December 4, 2011 at 6:00 p.m.. We ask that the streets
be closed at 5:00 p.m.. The parade route will start on Hampton St at the Colleton Center
Proceed east turn right on Jefferies Hwy turn right on Washington St turn right on Neyle
St Turn right on N. Miller St and end back at the Colleton Center. The parade route is one
mile long.

Thank you very much for your generous cooperation.

Sincerely,

N

Jimmy Trippe, President



(
((

{PLEASE PRINT INFORMATION REQUESTED)

Application Date: -8 -) o j (
1.  Person submitting application: Ouhiba Tr '.a'n;-*
Address: »/p jpccbho - CC 3 4070
Telephone: __ Gyl ¥92 . '7. <P
2. Name of Organization; <./is | Z
Chairperson/President: __ .
Address: ] LGYYY
Telephone: 141 -
3.  Parade Chairman: _Chaej o § u_&ﬁ-‘)“
Address: (oA jic i a. Lo 3 IY4FL
Telephone: (431 - (3 ¢ -< Voo
4.  Date/Time of Parade: [) ceembenn q-;}g-'?ﬂ i1 Llov P m
5. Parade Route requested (Attach Sketch) Seo pdlackes 1h
- Shact At colldon Cap e fer- f/'umc?.:?d"ﬁﬁ%/fww' -
ohe WAGK A dom A F 4y oo~ Ay /e (s ,
Fura R 3M~ f:;P 2 6)\7‘.. e~ A, .f'::—'.//(,s(?[\f-. B AfF Qu/lulaw Canrfer.
6. Number ofVehl‘des/HjJam:_&i’_&Hm\ Number of Animals: /0 Q;HP fe
7. Portion (width) of street parade will occupy: Lofre. . Stvas A
8.  Additional Information (Upon Request): , |
Chnato Sianh Dl E: )
Signature/Parade Chalrmian ) Signature/Orga on Chalrperson
—_Approval Disapproval
Otis L. Rhodes, Chief Jeff Lord, City Manager
NOTE:>>>Call Police Dept. (549-1811) to confirm Parade/Procession Route three
| days prior to parade.
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